
 

THE CADORA-ONTARIO LISA MCGUNIGLE-HUNT “VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR” AWARD 

Cadora-Ontario initiated the “Lisa McGunigle-Hunt Volunteer of the Year Award” in 2012. Lisa passed 

away earlier that year, and this award was created to honour her contributions to the sport of dressage. 

Lisa, in addition to being an EC judge and an active competitor, coach, and trainer at all levels, Lmade a 

significant contribution as a volunteer to Cadora-Ontario in its early years. In addition to being on our 

Board of Directors, she was the Director for Hamilton Cadora, acted as Chef d’ Equipe for the Ontario 

Young Rider Team (travelling with them to many competitions both in Canada and the U.S.), and, most 

importantly, was editor of the Cadora-Ontario newsletter which – with her seemingly endless computer 

skills – took the newsletter in a new direction and made it something members wanted to read. 

CRITERIA 

1. Each Cadora group in Ontario is invited to nominate one candidate as a recipient for this award. 

2. The method of nominating the candidates is up to the individual Cadora group. 

3. The nominee can be a rider, competitor, owner, volunteer, organizer, or supporter. 

4. All nominees MUST BE members of Cadora-Ontario in the year he/she is nominated. 

5. The winner of the award will be determined by the Board of Directors of Cadora-Ontario. 

6. The winner of the award will be announced at the Cadora-Ontario Annual General Meeting. 

7. The award will be one cash award of $250.00 in each calendar year. 

8. Applications must be submitted via the relevant Cadora-Ontario Director. 

9. Deadline for applications: September 30th of the current year. 

10. Members of the Cadora-Ontario Executive are not eligible for nomination for the award. 

 

 

CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE “VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD” FUND 
Anyone wishing to donate to the “Lisa McGunigle-Hunt Volunteer of the Year Award” fund is 
welcome and invited to do so. If you are considering making a contribution, please make your 

cheque payable to “Cadora INC” so that a tax receipt can be issued. 
Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact  

Cadora-Ontario President, Don Barnes at dressagegames@aol.com. 
Please forward your donation to: 

D.J. Barnes 
1475 Upper Gage Avenue, Unit # 13 

Hamilton, ON  L8W 1E6 
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